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                                                                  STERLING, NEBRASKA

The Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Sterling, Nebraska, met in special session on Tuesday January 7, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Village Office in a publicly convened meeting the same being open to the public and having been preceded by advanced publicized notice at the following locations: First Bank of Nebraska-Sterling, Sterling Public Library, USPS-Sterling, and Village of Sterling-City Offices.  Chairman John Keizer called the meeting to order.  Trustees answering roll call:  Ralph Wusk, Tom Nieveen, Andy Thies, and Steve Lempka.  Others present: Sandy Weyers, Stan Karr, Addie Heusman, Ryan Hoffman, and Scott Harrington.

Chairman Keizer acknowledged the Open Meetings Act and the location on the north wall of the Village Office and led the meeting with the pledge of allegiance.

Keizer discussed Kelly Holthus’s resigning from the assistant village clerk position due to Hy-Vee needing her to work more hours. Sandy Weyers is still interested in the assistant village clerk position. Wusk made a motion to hire Sandy Weyers as assistant village clerk and Thies seconded the motion. Vote: yeas: all. Motion carried. Keizer with Olsson’s was in town for the delineation survey and found that manholes around E. Locust Street bridge were full and pumps were down. Spencer was out with influenza but got them back up and running and is looking into getting a dialer for these instances. 

Keizer discussed changes and updates that he spotted as he reviewed the comprehensive plan and went over with the board. Most changes will come from the 2020 Census, Schools enrollment numbers, Nebraska Dept. of Revenue numbers, adding community building, and a few other updates as needed. 

Lempka made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m. and Thies seconded the motion. Vote: yeas: all. Motion carried. 

John Keizer, Chairman of the Board                                       	Samantha Gordon, Village Clerk                                                     
